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Meeting Minutes

January 11, 2011
I. Call to order   

   The meeting was called to order at 12:02 p.m.  The following members were present:

    Renee Everett, Heidi Smith, Christine Buddner, Joanie Shackleton, Carol Taylor, Andrea Zwegat, Karen Santagata, Lindsey Kaliszewski, Beth Pfeiffer, and Shirley Huffman
II. Approval of Minutes 
The December 2010 Minutes were approved, with Renee Everett and Heidi Smith abstaining from voting. 
III. President Report (given by Renee Everett in Christy Zeyer’s absence)
The CAP website has been getting many comments; students are asking for more information about CAP, and vendors have also shown an increased interest.
Stacey Robinson will be the CAP coordinator for the NFPA Joint Conference to be held in April.

The revised contract between CAP and the CMBA is ready for execution, and will be done so in the near future.

CAPpy hour will be held on Thursday, January 13, 2011 from 5 to 7pm at Tower 230 (230 Prospect Ave., Cleveland, OH 44113).
IV. Vice President Report (Heidi Smith)
Heidi reported that the Spring meeting updates will follow.
V. Director of Operations & Communications Report (given by Renee Everett in Stacey Robinson’s absence)
The Newscapsule has two new columns (“corners”) that will be added.  Lindsey Kaliszewski will be putting out a Real Estate Corner, and Stacey will publish a Tech Corner.  Please let either of them know if you have anything you would like to add to either of these topic corners.   
The PACE Ambassador Conference, which will be part of the NFPA Joint Conference, will be held in Cleveland this year.  Becky and Heidi will assist Stacey and will have a meeting to discuss CAP’s involvement.  The conference, which will be held at the Hyatt (Arcade) downtown, is scheduled to begin at 5:00 pm on Thursday, April 28, and will end at approximately noon on Sunday, May 1.  CLE credits will be available, exhibit tables will be sold to vendors, and CAP will assist with social activities and anything else that requires local logistics.   Karen Santagata reiterated how beneficial this conference is, and encouraged everyone to attend.  
VI.   Director of Professional Development (Carol Taylor)

January’s Lunch and Learn is scheduled for January 26, and the speaker will be Gina Schultz of NCR National Corporate Research Ltd.   So far the RSVP’s have been light, and Stacey will be asked to send out a reminder.  February’s Lunch and Learn is still scheduled,  and Carol will focus on those RSVP’s as the time gets closer.

Carol met with Gayle Absi about Gail’s speaking about Electronic Discovery at a Lunch and Learn in April or May, and will also look into a tour of the new Federal Courthouse as a basis for a Lunch and Learn.  
VII. Director of Membership (Christine Buddner)

CAP had 140 members as of the end of December 2010.  Three members renewed, and four new members signed up.   
Christine spoke at Chancellor University on December 16, and it was a very successful engagement.  Two of the four new CAP members came as a result of this event.

VIII. Treasurer (Renee Everett)

 The current balance in the CAP account is $5,032.63, and the current balance in the Joy King account is $4,055.33 ($500 had been transferred into CAP’s checking account to be made out to this year’s scholarship recipient).
IX. Secretary/Parliamentary (Joanie Shackleton)

Joanie reminded everyone that the Book Club Meeting is scheduled for January 20, 2011 at 7:00 pm at her house.  The book we will read is She’s Come Undone by Wally Lamb. 

X. Board Advisor (Becky Kerstetter)

Nothing to report (Becky absent from meeting).

 The meeting adjourned at 12:18 pm.

